

VERMONT ARCHAEOLOGICAL SOCIETY

July 2013

The Vermont Archaeological Society Electronic Newsletter

Greetings!

Archaeology of the Missiquoi Delta

Join the Northeast Archaeology Research Center as they conduct investigations along the Missisquoi River and Vermont Route 78 in Swanton, Vermont. In advance of planned road construction, the Vermont Agency of Transportation is providing funding to ensure that significant archaeological sites are studied prior to construction. Two archaeological sites are present along the roadway that document 7,000 years of Native Americans living in the area.



Visitors and volunteers are welcome - come learn about the rich cultural and

Sanborn Partridge, VAS Founding Member, Leaves Bequest to the VAS

Issue: V-8

Sanborn Partridge, who died earlier this year, has left \$5,000 to the VAS in his will.

Sanborn kept up with the activities of the society until the end, requesting the eNewsletter via snail mail since he did not have access to it on-line.

A tribute to Sanborn by Giovanna Peebles appeared in the <u>January</u> issue of the eNewsletter.

His interests were many and varied and the VAS appreciates his thoughtfulness in including the society in his bequests.

Officers and Board 2013

President

Brigitte Helzer bahelzer@gmavt.net

Vice President

Alden Oliver aloahtsi8@aol.com

natural heritage of the Missisquoi Delta Region! From 9:00 am to 3:00 pm there will be presentations, tours and volunteer opportunities on the following open house dates.

Open House dates:

July 12th -14th
July 26th-28th
August 9th-11th
August 23rd-25th
September 6th-8th
September 20th-22nd

For other visits and volunteer opportunities, please contact the Northeasst Archaeology Research Center (nearc@nearchaeology.com).

Where:

Route 78, North River St, Swanton, Vermont (near the Missisquoi National Wildlife Refuge)

Contact Info:

Northeast Archaeology Research Center, Inc. (207) 860-4032 www.nearchaeology.com

Secretary

Christie Ertel christie.ertel@gmail.com

Treasurer

Georgeana Little rgtle@stoweaccess.com

Board of Directors

Eileen Klymn eileenklymn@yahoo.com

Charles Knight charles.knight@uvm.edu

Shirley Paustian sphavetrowel@myfairpoint.net

Niels Rinehart niels_rinehart@hotmail.com

Sarah van Ryckevorsel sarah.van.ryck@gmail.com

Journal Staff

Niels Rinehart, Editor niels rinehart@hotmail.com



Find us on Facebook 1

Georgeana Little
Vermont Archaeological Society